STRATFORD IRRIGATION DISTRICT
Old Gin
19813 Madison Avenue, Stratford, CA 93266
January 20, 2022

The regular meeting of the Stratford Irrigation District Board of Directors was called to
order at 10:00 a.m. by President Charles Meyer. Other Directors present were M. Newton, S.
Stanton and T. Azevedo. Dir. Bill Newton was absent. Others present were Manager R. Silva,
Secretary W. Areias and C. Andrew.

A motion was made by Dir. B. Newton, seconded by Dir. S. Stanton and carried to approve
the minutes of the November 18, 2021 meeting.

The current financial report was presented by Treasurer W. Areias and included the
following bills for payment:

LC & IC (PG&E, Manager, Wtman,) $11,207.84
Thompson Reuters-West 98.67
Wendee Areias (Payroll) 454.10
IRS (EFT — payroll withholdings) 191.80
LC&IC (Assmt) Due 02/10/22 47,950.00

A motion was made by Dir. T. Azevedo, seconded by Dir. S. Stanton and carried to pay
the bills as listed.

Copies of a Budget Update report for the period ending December 31, 2021 were
distributed and reviewed by the Board.

A motion was made by Dir. B. Newton, seconded by Dir. M. Newton and carried to
approve the Financial Statements for the fiscal year ending August 31, 2021 that Ms. M. Quillin
and Juan from M. Green & Company presented at the January Board meeting.

Correspondence — Manager Silva reported that all KR WA Units have been notified of Point
of Diversion changes of TLBWSD, Lovelace and Last Chance water to People’s Ditch Co.

Manager Silva reported that Pine Flat storage is 287,331 a/f; total storage is 278,673 a/f.
The natural flow is 667 c.f.s. SID storage is a total of approximately 5,150 a/f.

KRWA - Mr. Silva reported that KRWA’s Executive Committee Board will change in
March. Lemoore Canal is the KRWA unit to appoint a representative for the Kings County Units.

Manager Silva reported that the KRWA new handbook should be finished in June or July.

Mr. Silva reported that there will be a draft agreement presented to the Lower Units in
February regarding James I.D.



Imported Water Agreement — Manager Silva reported that Laguna Irrigation District is
requesting an exchange of water with Arvin-Edison. This exchange would bring in imported water
from Arvin-Edison to Laguna I.D. on a 2-1 basis in theé summer. Laguna 1.D.’s water will go to
Arvin-Edison sometime during the fall. There is a meeting next week to discuss some issues with
this water transfer.

Dir. M. Newton reported that the South Fork Kings Groundwater Sustainability Agency’s
has a meeting tonight.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Wendee Areias, Secretary



